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Meetings: Mondays at Noon
DJ’S Dugout

10308 South 23rd St.

Bellevue, NE 68123

OFFICERS FOR 2014-2015
President…………..…..........Fred Simon
President-Elect…..….Sarah Conaway
Secretary……………….Herb Barelman

Treasurer…………………Jerry Monson

Sergeant-at-Arms…………..Paul Reed
Program Chair………………..Jeff Smith
Board Members….......Charles Adams
Herb Barelman

Jerry Monson                       
                              Paul Reed

Fred Simon

Jeff Smith

Sarah Conaway
Matt Willis
JANUARY SPEAKERS
January 5: Mark Elbert, Chief of Police
January 12: Don Bacon, Retired USAF General
January 19: Andi Hallgren, Teammates Mentoring Program
January 26: Jason Currie/Ted Plugge with Youth for Christ
GREETER AND INVOCATION
January  
Greeter…………….....Colm Breathnach
Invocation………..….....Denise Dolezal 
FROM THE PRESIDENT
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!
The New Year is always a good time to look back and asses what has happened and then take a peek at what might be coming in the future.  So if we look back for a moment, all I can think to say is “Thanks”. I find it easy being the President of our club when we have good attendance, a positive attitude and laughter at our club meetings and participation in our planned events. Participation by so many of you keeps the responsibilities of club from weighing down just a few people and that makes being part of our club truly worthwhile.
Looking forward is a little harder to do, but I am excited with what the New Year may bring our club. We are looking forward to participating in the restoration of the caboose at the Sarpy County Historical Society. My hope is that we can plan some clean-up  or work days since we are supporting this project  with our grant. A 40th celebration of the anniversary of our club is in the works and this could give us a little more visibility for our club as well. 
We have had a good year in membership growth. I would like to encourage all of you to consider co-workers, friends, or people  you do business with as potential members for our club. I would like to see our growth continue to move forward and reach that 30 member mark. 
Let’s have another good year.
Fred Simon
FROM ROTARY INTERNATIONAL
The recent Ebola outbreak in West Africa, the worst ever, has claimed several thousand lives and generated worldwide concern. But its impact pales in comparison to that of AIDS, which, despite advances in treatment, still kills more than a million people a year, the majority of them in Africa.

"Even with the Ebola outbreak at its worst expected levels, it's never going to reach what we've seen with the HIV/AIDS epidemic," said Dr. Timothy B. Erickson, director of the Center for Global Health at the University of Illinois at Chicago, speaking at Rotary's World AIDS Day event in Evanston on 1 December. "There's a lot of mystery behind Ebola, and it's grabbing the headlines," he said. "But we need to keep [focused] on what's killing people."

Warning that donor fatigue is causing a drop in funding for AIDS prevention and research, Erickson said that the time to give is now, because biomedical advances hold the promise of eliminating the disease. Existing drugs are making it possible for a person with HIV to have a long and normal life without developing AIDS. And, perhaps even more promising, a person who is HIV-positive and receives treatment is 95 percent less likely to spread the disease than someone who goes without treatment.

Rotary is involved in the fight against HIV/AIDS through its emphasis on disease prevention and treatment, one of its six areas of focus. Rotary clubs sponsor projects to help those infected with HIV and hold school forums to educate young people about lowering their risk of infection. A Rotarian Action Group, Rotarians for Family Health and AIDS Prevention (RFHA), organizes large-scale Family Health Days in sub-Saharan Africa to deliver HIV screening and counseling along with a wide range of health services.

But despite the advances, problems remain in getting help to the people who need it. A major obstacle, according to another expert who spoke at the World AIDS Day event, is the stigma that is still often attached to HIV/AIDS.

"One of the biggest things that prevents us from getting people tested, getting people linked to medical providers, is that people anticipate the stigma they are going to confront," said Matt Richards, director of Care2Prevent at the University of Chicago, a pediatric and adolescent HIV treatment and prevention program.

Richards said that less than 25 percent of HIV-positive people in the United States are receiving virus-suppressing treatment.

RFHA aims to minimize the stigma and reach as many people as possible with its Family Health Days by focusing the event on the entire family. Mothers bring their children to receive polio and measles vaccines, and adults come to be screened for tuberculosis, malaria, diabetes, and hypertension as well as HIV.

"There is something for everyone," said Marion Bunch, a Rotary member from Atlanta, Georgia, USA, who founded the group after her son died of AIDS in 1994. "We added all these enticing services to get them to come and to bring their kids. They will not come just for HIV," she said.

By partnering with governments, nongovernmental organizations, and private foundations, the Rotarian Action Group has steadily expanded the scope of its Family Health Days, from 100 sites in Uganda and Nigeria in 2011 to 414 sites last spring across Uganda, Nigeria, Ghana, South Africa, and Swaziland. MTN, an African telecommunications company, has signed on as a partner for next year's health days in South Africa.

In Georgia, Rotary clubs sponsor an AIDS Awareness program in schools. Students in seventh, eighth, and ninth grades learn how to avoid HIV, and hear first-person accounts about living with the virus. Bunch says it's a program that any club could easily replicate.

Rotary's World AIDS Day event was the latest in a series of global updates in the areas of focus, where Rotary directs its efforts. Another update, on water and sanitation, is planned in March for World Water Day.

THE FOUR WAY TEST—of the things we think, say, or do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?
QUOTE OF THE MONTH

“Friendship was the foundation rock on which Rotary was built and tolerance is the element which holds it together.”
-Paul Harris

ROTARY TRIVIA
(Answer in next month’s newsletter)

1. T/F:  The Rotary Youth Exchange is a program focusing on high school age students.
ROTARY TRIVIA ANSWERS FROM LAST MONTH
1. T/F:  The philosophical cornerstone of RI, and the foundation on which all Club service is based on is known as the “Avenues of Service”.
True
AREA MEETINGS
Monday:
Omaha Millard, Noon @ German American Society 

Omaha North, Noon @ Eppley Airfield Conference Center 
Tuesday:
Omaha Morning, 7:00 am @ Happy Hollow Country Club  

Northwest, Noon @ Champions Run

Southwest Omaha Rotary Night Club, 5:15pm @Millard Plaza Ballroom
Wednesday:
Council Bluffs Centennial, 7:00am at HyVee 

Downtown, Noon @ Field Club
Plattsmouth, Noon @ Plattsmouth State Bank
Thursday:
Suburban, Noon @ Anthonys

Friday:
Omaha West, Noon @ Champions Run
